-----Original Message-----

From: A K [mailto:wz8a@arrl.net] 

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2005 3:52 PM

To: comments@taxreformpanel.gov

Subject: Comments for the President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform

Attached are my comments for the President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform.

Andrew Kilpatrick

President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform 

comments@taxreformpanel.gov 

1440 New York Avenue NW 
Suite 2100 
Washington, DC 20220

From: Andrew Kilpatrick

105 Deerwood Lane

Hendersonville, NC 28739

PH 828 697-5399

e-mail WZ8A@arrl.net
Dear President's Advisory Panel:

 
Many of the problems with our current tax collection system are the direct result of Congressional failures. Congress should receive the major blame for continually changing the tax laws, which almost always adds to the already far too complex collection of tax laws. As complex and frustrating as the current tax system is, simply keeping the complex rules fixed for more than one year would make it practical for many of us to learn and deal with the system – without being forced to use costly tax practitioners at every turn of the way.  And to achieve that goal, the basic way Congressional Representatives raise campaign funds must be modified to prevent the use of tax code changes as leverage for campaign donations. 


The most direct way to do this would be to freeze all tax laws for four year periods. The year after a presidential election, new tax laws and simplifications could be proposed, with a required six-month proposal period for disclosure and debate, before coming to a vote. Once the tax bill was passed, the only change that could be made for the four year period would be an annual bottom-line percentage adjustment to annually increase or decrease the final tax amount. Of course, the adjustment would always be 100% the first year after a revision year. 


Both the infrequency of the changes and the inability to sneak through some last-minute tax break for a special interest  would help tremendously. Not only that, the cost of tax preparation software and other aids would be substantially reduced by a fixed four-year tax system.


IRS and Treasury should also be held responsible for the current headaches associated with documenting and paying individual federal income taxes. The "killer D" form that IRS came out with a few years back demonstrated a lack of willingness on the part of Internal Revenue to minimize the impact of law changes. Not only were the instructions badly written, but there appeared to be no attempt to work with Congress to come up with a form that could be completed by the average high school graduate. New forms should be tested, just like new automobiles or any other complex product, before being thrown out to the public. IRS could do this, if there was a will to do so and tax laws were written sufficiently in advance of their release to allow testing and revising forms. 


The two biggest things missing at IRS are accountability and openness. IRS must start thinking and operating like a well run business, rather than a political institution. So many little things need to be fixed: 

 postmarking letters with dates that reflect when time critical letters are actually mailed,

signing the return-receipt letters to prevent "lost" form submissions,

facing the press when IRS conduct is in question and not misusing "privacy" to avoid answering, ending "signed for" letters that obscure responsibility,  

not reorganizing to obliterate performance metrics when changes are needed, and IRS 

being required  to honestly identify specific sections of law when IRS is questioned about their interpretations of tax law.


Action on Decision's (AODs) should not be based on whether the defendant can afford to fight an appeal, but on whether or not the interpretation of law by IRS is reasonable and legal. And when the decision is in the taxpayer's favor, IRS should change policy rather than force Congress to write an even more specific law to prevent repeated misinterpretations. 


The "disclosure officers" that currently function to obstruct honest discussion of issues should be replaced by a sound disclosure policy that protects taxpayers, as intended by §6103, and not prevent honest discussion of IRS related policy and procedures. Lumping §6110 material with §6103 material to prevent disclosure of IRS policy and conduct should be stopped by Congressional fiat.  IRS should make a much greater effort to truly reconcile the "Procedures" they generate with the tax code (IRC) they are supposedly explaining. Simply throwing out a large number of IRC code sections does not explain the basis of an IRS Procedure. There should be as close to a one-to-one correspondence between IRC and IRS Procedures (PROC s) as possible. In fact, where possible, the PROC should be the IRC with such notes added as needed for additional clarity. Some official, working outside of Treasury (GAO perhaps?), should be reviewing all new and old IRS PROCs to see that they clearly do represent the law. And when there are conflicts within the law, that oversight official should be able to directly take the matter to Congress for resolution. IRS should not be allowed to pick and choose within the law.


Back when Charles O. Rossotti was the IRS Commissioner, he published a concept for a modernized American tax agency that was never was fully implemented: 

"The modernized IRS will be guided by five principles:

 understand and solve problems from the taxpayer's point of view, 

expect managers to be accountable, 

use balanced measures of performance, 

foster open, honest communications, and 

insist on total integrity."


It's time for IRS to actually accomplish those goals! The next IRS Commissioner should be selected carefully for ethics and capability.

Sincerely,

Andrew Kilpatrick

